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Contact Us: 
 

Customer Service 
(352) 753-4508 

 
Administration 
(352) 751-3939 

 
Budget 

(352) 674-1920 
 

Community Standards 
(352) 751-3912 

 
Community Watch 

(352) 753-0550 
 

Property Management 
(352) 753-4022 

 
Finance Customer Service 

(352) 750-0000 
 

Human Resources 
(352) 674-1905 

 
Public Safety 

(352) 205-8280 
 

Purchasing 
(352) 751-6700 

 
Recreation Administration 

(352) 674-1800 
 

Utility Operations 
(352) 751-3939 

 
 
 

www.DistrictGov.org 

CDD Orientation 
Please join us each Thursday at 10:00am at the District office   
located at 984 Old Mill Run to learn about how the Districts 
operate and other important community information. For 
additional information, please contact us at (352) 753-4508. 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have 
scheduled maintenance: 

 Hilltop Adult Pool 

The Hilltop Adult Pool will be closed for maintenance October 22nd. 

 La Hacienda Recreation Center Parking Lot 

The La Hacienda Recreation Center Parking Lot will be closed for resurfacing and 
restriping from October 22nd through October 27th. 

 Rio Grande Family Pool 

The Rio Grande Family Pool will be closed for maintenance October 17th. 

 Southside Recreation Center 

The Southside Recreation Center will be closed for maintenance October 21st. 

 Paradise Recreation Center 

The Paradise Recreation Center will be closed for quarterly maintenance October 
27th.  

 El Santiago Recreation Center 

The El Santiago Recreation Center will be closed for quarterly maintenance on 
October 21st.  

 Mulberry Grove Sports Pool 

The Mulberry Grove Sports Pool will be closed for maintenance October 8th through 
November 6th.   

 Pimlico Recreation Center 

The Pimlico Recreation Center will be closed for quarterly maintenance on October 
2oth.  

 Mallory Square Adult Pool 

The Mallory Square Adult Pool will be closed for sandblasting and cleaning on 
October 26th. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The following facilities will be temporarily closed or have 
scheduled maintenance: 

 Caroline Adult Pool 

The Caroline Adult Pool will be closed for sandblasting and cleaning on October 
25th.   

 Tamarind Grove Pool 

The Tamarind Grove Pool will be closed for maintenance October 12th through 
October 19th.   

 St. Charles Family Pool 

The St. Charles Family Pool will be closed for maintenance October 19th through 
October 26th.   

 Bradenton Billiards Hall 

The Bradenton Billiards Hall will be closed for billiard table recovering on October 
24th. 

 Gilchrist Neighborhood Pool 

The Gilchrist Neighborhood Pool will be closed for maintenance October 12th 
through October 19th.   

 Eisenhower Sports Pool 

The Eisenhower Sports Pool will be closed for pressure washing and sandblasting 
on October 18th.   

 Lake Deaton Pool 

The Lake Deaton Pool will be closed for acid washing October 19th through 
October 26th.   

 Big Cypress Family Pool 

The Big Cypress Family Pool will be closed for maintenance October 22nd through 
October 23rd. 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Road Closure 
Please be advised that the road located between the Citizen’s First Bank and 
Sabal Trust Company will be closed October 22nd and October 23rd due to roof 
work that is being completed at the School House Building.  

Information Provided by Commercial Property 
Management... 



 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

Preventative maintenance is occurring on the potable water system field valves 
throughout many areas of The Villages.  Those customers serviced by Village Center 
Service Area (VCSA), Little Sumter Service Area (LSSA) and North Sumter Utilities 
(NSU) that will be impacted will be notified 24 hours in advance of a temporary 
interruption in service and will receive the following notification: 

THE PUBLIC DRINKING WATER MAINS IN YOUR AREA WILL BE SHUT DOWN 
TEMPORARILY FOR NEEDED MAINTENANCE. 

AS A PRECAUTION, UPON RETURN OF WATER SERVICE, WE ADVISE THAT 
ALL WATER USED FOR DRINKING, MAKING ICE, AND COOKING BE 
BOILED, FOR ALL OTHER HOUSE HOLD USES THE WATER IS 
ACCEPTABLE.  A ROLLING BOIL OF ONE MINUTE IS SUFFICIENT.  AS AN 
ALTERNATIVE, BOTTLED WATER MAY BE USED. 

 

THIS "PRECAUTIONARY BOIL WATER NOTICE" WILL REMAIN IN EFFECT 
UNTIL THE MAINTENANCE TASK HAS BEEN COMPLETED AND A 
BACTERIOLOGICAL SURVEY SHOWS THAT THE WATER IS SAFE TO DRINK.  

IF YOU HAVE ANY QUESTIONS, YOU MAY CONTACT DEANNA SIMMONS, 
FROM THE WATER DEPARTMENT AT (352) 259-2802 (NSU WWTP). 

 

A notice with the addresses of the affected area along with this information will be 
left at the door of all impacted addresses.  We appreciate your patience and 
cooperation in order to maintain the continued integrity and safety of the District 
Infrastructure. 

A tentative schedule of the areas impacted in the upcoming week: 

10/23 – 993 Winnsboro Drive 

10/25 – Corner of Canal & Astor Way 

10/18 :  SW Corner of CR 101 & Woodridge Drive  



 

 

Project Wide Advisory Committee 

The Project Wide Advisory Committee (PWAC) has scheduled a town hall style 
evening meeting on Thursday, February 28, 2019 at the Rohan Regional Recreation 
Center.  Please stay tuned for additional details in future bulletins! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Save the Date! 

Information Provided by... 

Did you know that portable flags such as this one can be 
displayed on your home without approval from the 
Architectural Review Committee (ARC)?   

 

 

 

Flagpoles are also permitted once approved by the ARC.  
Approval is required to ensure that it does not encroach 
an easement area and does not exceed 22 feet in height.   

 

 

If you have any questions on displaying a flag or obtaining ARC approval for a 
flagpole, please contact Community Standards at (352) 751-3912. 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

What’s Happening in Your District... 

As provided by Florida Statute 
190.006 a Landowner Nomination 
Meeting will be held for Seat 5 of the 
Village Community Development 
District No. 12 on Friday, October 19, 
2018 at 3:30 p.m. in the District Office 
Large Conference Room, 984 Old Mill 
Run, The Villages, Florida.   Each 
landowner is entitled to cast one vote 
per parcel or property either in person 
or by proxy (sample proxy 
attached).   The two candidates 
receiving the highest number of votes 
shall be elected to serve a 4-year term 
and the remaining candidate elected 
shall serve a 2-year period.   

 

 

 

 

 

As provided by Florida Statute 190.006 
a Landowner Nomination Meeting will 
be held for Seats 2, 4 and 5 of the Village 
Community Development District No. 11 
on Friday, October 19, 2018 at 3:30 p.m. 
in the District Office Large Conference 
Room, 984 Old Mill Run, The Villages, 
Florida.   Each landowner is entitled to 
cast one vote per parcel or property 
either in person or by proxy (sample 
proxy attached).   The two candidates 
receiving the highest number of votes 
shall be elected to serve a 4-year term 
and the remaining candidate elected 
shall serve a 2-year period.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Mark Your Calendar... 

This is to advise that the NSCUDD October 18, 
2018 Board Meeting has been cancelled.  Any 
items scheduled to occur at that meeting have 
been reassigned to the Board’s next meeting date of November 15, 2018. 

 

This is to advise that the Brownwood CDD October 18, 2018 
Board Meeting has been cancelled.  Any items scheduled to 
occur at that meeting have been reassigned to the Board’s next 
meeting date of November 15, 2018. 

 

The Amenity Authority Committee (AAC) has scheduled a Capital 
Projects Budget Workshop for Wednesday, January 23, 2019 at 1:30 
p.m. in the District Board Room.  The workshop agenda includes the 
discussion of the scope, schedule and budget for the recently acquired 

First Baptist Church Fellowship Hall/acreage and the Paradise Recreation Center.  
Other topics include aquatic chair lifts and the Del Mar gate in addition to a 
review of financial and budgetary information.  
 
Mark your calendars and join us on January 23, 2019 for the AAC Capital Projects 
Budget Workshop! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

RUNNING OF THE SQUARES 
 
The Brownwood 5K Road Race is Saturday, October 27, 2018. Road closures will 
begin at 6:30 a.m. at the following locations: 
 W. Torch Lake Drive from Brownwood Drive (at Brownwood Paddock Square) 

east bound to Buena Vista Blvd. 
 CR44A east from Buena Vista Blvd. roundabout to where it intersects CR143. 
 
Access to Brownwood Paddock Square is still available via multi-modal path going 
southbound on the west side of Buena Vista Blvd. by Eisenhower Recreation 
Center.  Vehicle traffic may also access the square via Powell Road  at Brownwood 
Blvd, Kiessel Rd. and SR44 via Meggison Rd. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

For the safety of all walkers and drivers, please use caution and pay attention to all 
detour and directional signage.   



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Smoke & Vape Free Zone 

The Recreation & Parks department’s Smoke & Vape Free Zone policy 
established a Smoke & Vape Free Zone that prohibits smoking within a 
minimum of 25 feet from any entrance to recreation center buildings.  For the 
complete policy visit any recreation center or www.districtgov.org. 

Did You Know?? 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Please Join Us! 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Information Provided by... 

On Saturday, October 13, 2018, at the request of State of Florida Emergency 
Management, The Villages Public Safety Department (VPSD) deployed six 
firefighters along with firefighters from Sumter County Fire and EMS, Hillsborough 
County Fire Rescue and Flagler Beach as part of an Engine Strike Team. Their 
assignment is to provide back-up and post-storm resources as needed to affected 
areas post devastation caused by Hurricane Michael.  Since arriving in the area, the 
firefighters have been running non-stop to various types of calls to include search 
and rescue, carbon monoxide alarms, structure fires, medical incidents and 
assisting with clearing road debris. The contingent from VPSD includes Lieutenant 
Adelisa Luciano, Lieutenant Christopher Gruber, Firefighter Devin Lawrence, 
Firefighter Jacob May, Firefighter Keith Norris, and 
Firefighter Eric Williamson. Personnel will be 
deployed for a period of seven days at which time they 
will return home and if necessary another team of 
firefighters will be sent to further assist as needed.   We 
would like to take this opportunity to thank them for 
their commitment to The Villages community and the 
State of Florida as recovery efforts continue. 

The Villages Public Safety Department also had the opportunity to visit several local 
schools last week to provide education and information to students during Fire 
Prevention Week! 



 

 

Did You Know?? 

Changes to Ladies Day Registration 

We are excited to announce a change in signing up for LADIES Day on both 
Championship and Executive courses. The registration window to sign up for Ladies 
Day through the Tee Time System will change to Tuesdays through Thursdays 
(currently Wed-Fri). The new change will be effective starting on Tuesday, October 
30th to sign up for the November 7th Ladies Day event. Ladies Day events will still 
be played every Wednesday and now you will able to sign-up 8 days prior (Tuesday 
of the prior week). Pairings will now be posted on www.golfthevillages.com on 
Fridays.   

Information Provided by Golf & Country Club 
Administration 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

In August, the District was notified that FEMA was questioning the costs on 
some of the reimbursement projects relating to Hurricane Irma and issued what 
is referred to as Determinations.  The District Consultants challenged the 
determinations within a specified appeal window and it has become apparent 
that we are going to be successful with our appeals.   

 

The reimbursement process is continuing and we hope to have all project 
reimbursement requests uploaded by the end of October.  Unfortunately, this 
process is long and complex and we do not have a timeframe when our 
reimbursement funds will arrive.   



 

 

 

 

 


